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Letter From the President
John Ashford Johnnyash5@gmail.com

Hi Neighbor!

This is going to be a very memorable summer with two
once-in-a-generation events coming to our neighborhood parks.
You can read more about both inside, but the Memorial Park 75th
birthday celebration is shaping up to be incredibly fun for all ages.
In honor of President Truman's dedication to our Memorial Park in
1948, his oldest grandson will be in attendance. There will be peo-
ple jumping out of planes into the park. I mean, how cool is that?
You can hear more about it at our in person meeting March 13th at
7pm at Brownell Talbot!

The other event is the return of the Roadshow to Elmwood
Park. DMPA has just become a proud sponsor. This talent show
was a beloved tradition and you can read more about the details
inside, but I can guarantee that it is going to be an extraordinary
experience for our neighborhood. Board member Nancy Johnson
has even threatened us with her baton act from back in the day and
still has all her stuff for it in the attic. We will have to wait and see
if she follows through!

Lastly, one of the great joys of living in Dundee is walking
through our residential green spaces. Gardeners will need to be in
attendance for our in-person meeting to listen to a great presenta-
tion on native gardening and insects. Robert Fuchs is a certified
Nebraska Master Naturalist as well as a long time neighbor and he
will be offering some great tips for our gardens. New neighbors and
master gardeners Todd Lemen and Paula Ashford have taught me
how to garden these past few years. I have to give them a shout out
because they double as wonderful (and now close) grandparents for
my daughter Rosie.

Have a fun and safe St Patrick's Day and I look forward to
seeing you outside as the days get warmer!

John Ashford, DMPA President
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“At other banks, we felt like a number.
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Give back to the community today by opening an
0 dundee bank account with Dundee Bank at dundeebanking.com.

Blackstone, Dundee, or give us a call at 402.504.4000
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March DMPA Meeting

Join us for our March in person meeting at
Brownell Talbot! It will be on March 13th at 7pm in the
cafeteria on the Happy Hollow side.

Robert Fuchs, longtime neighbor and Master
Naturalist will talk to us about gardening this spring and
how to incorporate techniques that are plant and insect
friendly.

Tiffany Regan will keep us up to date on the
birthday party we are throwing for Memorial Park and
the exciting new construction taking place and what it
means for the park.

I will also give a brief update on what the
DMPA has been doing to support homeowners on
Farnam as the roundabout votes draw near. Hope to see
you there!

John Asford,
DMPA President

Show Wagon

On Sunday, July 16, the Omaha Mobile Stage
will host Show Wagon, a youth talent show for ages 3 -
19, in Elmwood Park. Winners will advance to a Finals
competition at Gene Leahy Mall in downtown Omaha
on August 20. This event is sponsored by the Dundee-
Memorial Park Association. All registered acts, ages 5+,
are invited to the Omaha Community Playhouse for
Youth Performing Arts Summer Camp on June 1 and
July 18. Registration and events are free and open to the
public. To register, visit www.omahamobilestage.org.
For questions, contact Kaylea at Kaylea@livable.org.

Bring your entire family and friends to enjoy a
night of entertainment!

Steve Cramer Joseph Kreski A.LA.

Remodels « Personalized Homes « Additions

Kitchens = DPaths
402-333-833494

Please visit our website!

WWW.CRAMERKRESKIDESIGNS.COM

Unofficial Traffic Survey:

Do you agree or disagree that red light running is
to be expected on Dodge Street?

By Jim McGee

I was curious how long it would take to
catch a photo of a red-light runner blowing
through the intersection of Dodge Street at 52nd
Street. The answer: 30 seconds. Before I could
count 1-2-3 , a westbound car blasted through the
red light. I posted an “Unofficial Traffic Safety
Question” on Facebook to get an idea what my
Dundee neighbors thought.

Do you expect red light runners on Dodge
Street?

The response was great... over 60 responses.
To read what your neighbors have to say on the
matter go to;

www.dundee-memorialpark.org.

Please Patronize Our Advertisers
Whenever Possible...
Their Support Makes

This Newsletter Possible.

To Advertise email:

ellenshurson@gmail.com
or text/call 402-714-1016
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We have two 10 min. Pick Up
Parking Spots Right
in front of the parlor!

‘Wo Parking” — No More! DUNDEE PARLOR

The perfect reason to pick up our
new Winter Flavors,
now in the TO GO Case,

BAME FRAYORS BROWNELL TALBOT COLLEGE
Al PREPARATORY SCHOOL

400 N. HAPPY HOLLOW BLVD., OMAHA, NE

YOUR CHILD CAN CHANGE THE WORLD

QRDER OHLINE FOR
LOCAL PICK UP
Want a special label? Only S2

Ask for details for our Special

Oeeasion Labels,

jne-g24-18488

e REAM E Y ._-:: ! I':‘It:?r @ BrowrELL TALBOT | BROWMELLEDU
ICE CREAM & COOKIES DOGRDASH

KEEP DUNDEE CHREMING | SUPFORET YOUR DUNDEE MERCHRHTS

\d Spring Services
sSeason El| g ard ens Cleanup, Cutbacks, Pruning, Mulch, Aeration & Seeding,

Mowing, Fertilization, Flowerbed Maintenance
LANDSCAPING

Contact Matt For More Information Landscape Design & Install

402-213-4004, matt@seasonalgardens.com Planting, Landscape Lighting, Natural Stone, Drainage,
or visit seasonalgardens.com Walls & Patios, Fire & Water Features
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Dundee-Memorial Park
Association

Jan. 27,2023

City Council Member Pete Festersen
City Council Member Danny Begley
1819 Farnam St.

Omaha, NE 68183

RE: Farnam St. Two-Way Conversion
Dear Pete and Danny,

Last May the Dundee-Memorial Park Association proposed an Alternative #4 plan for the Farnam Street
Conversion that would return Farnam St. to two-way traffic 24 hours a day, but would involve no new construction, turn
lanes, or roundabouts. In November, we held a DMPA Neighborhood Meeting (which you both attended) to allow a
broader section of the neighborhood to learn more about the City’s proposed two-roundabouts project, and to share their
thoughts and feelings about the City’s plan and other options. This letter comes as a follow-up to that November meeting,
to let you know that the DMPA board continues to support our Alternative #4 with no new construction. Additionally, the
DMPA board urges you to vote “NO” on any request for funding related to the roundabout planning or implementation,
or any authorization that would move the proposed roundabout project forward in any way.

At our November Neighborhood Meeting, we heard loud and clear from our fellow neighbors that there is con-
tinued strong opposition to roundabouts. Additionally, we heard research compiled by some of the directly impacted prop-
erty owners raising concerns about the effectiveness of roundabouts when there is uneven traffic flow, as there is at both the
50th and 52nd Street intersections. Steady east-west traffic during rush hour will cause north-south traffic to be unable to
merge into the roundabout, as well as make it extremely difficult and dangerous for residents trying to back out of their
driveways. Stakeholder research also challenged the claimed “success” of the city’s roundabout at 78th & Crown Point Ave.,
which the City says is similar in traffic volume and flow to Farnam Street. Dundee neighborhood stakeholders found that
neighbors to the Crown Point roundabout are very unhappy with the roundabouts, and are experiencing frequent motor
vehicle accidents and associated problems, including multiple car intrusions onto their property causing property damage
including damage requiring fence repairs.

Additionally, the DMPA Board has significant concerns about pedestrian safety. While roundabouts may improve safety
for vehicles, making vehicle accidents less severe, if not less frequent, the safety for pedestrians presents a decidedly mixed
picture. Pedestrians must rely on timing gaps, if any, and with the steady traffic on Farnam there may be very few gaps giv-
ing sufficient time for a walking pedestrian to cross safely. Additionally, driver behavior is more unpredictable, as the pedes-
trian does not know whether a driver will exit the roundabout in front of them or keep going, making pedestrian crossing
even more challenging and dangerous. These concerns are magnified for pedestrians with visual impairments or other dis-
abilities, children, and the elderly. At the same time, drivers who reasonably expect to have the right of way and not have
to stop for pedestrians are focused on merging into traffic or exiting, and so are less focused on pedestrians. Dundee is well-
loved because it is a walkable, pedestrian-friendly neighborhood, and it is of paramount importance to our residents to keep
it that way.

Continued
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Dundee-Memorial Park
Association

Dundee residents and the Dundee-Memorial Park Association have advocated for the end of the dangerous one-way
traffic shifts on Farnam St. for decades. As you know, the DMPA Board voted last May to support Alternative #4 that returns
Farnam St. to two-way traffic 24 hours a day, but also saves taxpayer money and eliminates the need to take property and
remove mature trees. Again, the specifics of our proposed Alternative #4 are:

1. Farnam St. is to be converted to its original two-way traffic 24 hours, every day of the week
2. No construction of new turn lanes or roundabouts
3. Increased enforcement of speeding violations by Police

The Board continues to support changing Farnam St. to two-way traffic without any of the expensive construction
being proposed at 50th and 52nd, and allowing for a period of 6 months to a year to see what impact the changes have on
traffic flow, with such data collection and analysis to be conducted after the roundabout at 46th Street is completed. The
Board believes this is the most fiscally responsible thing to do, as the proposed changes could cost up to $3 million. This
time period could also be used to obtain more up-to-date data. The traffic data being used by Public Works was collected
before or during 2019, and assumes traffic will return to pre-pandemic levels. However, employers are treating working from
home far differently than they did in 2019, with many companies offering more flexible work-from-home policies. We
should be making decisions based on current data rather than pre-pandemic 2019 data. Moreover, once the 46th Street
roundabout is completed, the entire traffic pattern along Farnam is likely to change.

The accident data provided by Public Works showed that there are more accidents on Farnam St. during the hours
that the street is one-way, but that those accidents are primarily caused by high speeds and drivers running red lights. We
do appreciate the change in traffic light timing that has recently been implemented, with longer wait times, allowing pedes-
trians to start crossing the street before cars are allowed to start—this has been a helpful and positive change.

In summary, the Dundee-Memorial Park Association Board continues to strongly support our proposed Alternative
#4. This is how Farnam is most of each week—for 148 hours out of a 168 hour week, Alternative #4 is the reality, and it
works very well. If there are traffic flow issues as a result of implementing Alternative #4 for the additional 20 hours per week
that we are asking for, then other options could still be considered. If, as we anticipate, Alternative #4 is successful, solving
Farnam’s problems without costly new construction, we will have saved $3 million of taxpayer money, prevented the loss of
homeowner property as well as the removal of numerous mature trees, and will have preserved the beloved character and
pedestrian-friendliness of our treasured neighborhood. Please join us in supporting the fiscally responsible Alternative #4,
and DO NOT ALLOW THE PROPOSED ROUNDABOUTS TO PROCEED, by preventing approval of any and all

requests for the allocation of City funding towards planning or implementing the roundabout project.

Sincerely,

John Ashford
President, Dundee-Memorial Park Association
664 N. 56th St.Omaha NE 68132

johnnyash5@gmail.com
(402) 779-6157

cc: Mayor Jean Stothert
Bob Stubbe, Public Works Dept.
Council Member Juanita Johnson
Council Member Vinny Palermo
Council Member Don Rowe
Council Member Brinker Harding
Council Member Aimee Melton
Senator John Cavanaugh
Senator Megan Hunt
Chancellor Jeftrey Gold, UNMC
Bob Bartee, UNMC
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Memorial Park Celebrates 75 Years!

Friends and neighbors, this year marks 75 years of Omaha’s World War II Memorial Park. As Jim McGee’s previous
articles demonstrated — the park’s history is rich! It has been our privilege, alongside Jim McGee and Nick Manhart
to study the city, Omaha World Herald, Durham, and library archives to continue to tell the park’s story.

In correspondence dated February 20, 1946, the Executive Committee of the World War II Memorial Park

Association wrote:

“Our boys and girls formed themselves into the most powerful military force of all time, and won a victory exceeding
our fondest expectation. More than 30,000 went from this community. Nearly 800 will never return. The least we
can do to show our appreciation is to build for them a living memorial, which they and all succeeding generations of
beauty lovers will learn to visit and enjoy.”

Continuing that vision into the next 75+ years, the Omaha Parks Foundation is working with the City of Omaha’s
Parks, Recreation, & Public Property department, architect Merle Rambo, and others on improvements to the park.

The most noticeable enhancement will be the addition of a plaza at the south side of the present circular drive at
Memorial Park overlooking Dodge Street between the staircases. The plaza will create a long needed, ADA accessi-
ble, flexible gathering space complete with electricity, updated lighting, and potentially added security features. A
similar concept was originally drawn by Leo A. Daly but not created due to funding constraints. The plaza was
designed to complement the current layout and will mimic the facade of the colonnade and new landscaping will be
planted. Construction of the new plaza is expected to begin in March.

The “first dance” on this new amenity will be a temporary art exhibit featuring the sculpture Embracing Peace by
Seward Johnson. This truly larger than life sculpture will be on display in Omaha from May through November. The
sculpture, inspired by the events of Victory over Japan (V-J) Day in 1945 reflects a sailor kissing a nurse similar to
many iconic images of that jubilant day.

Additional improvements will include new flag poles, planting of roses bushes, and re-grading and sodding of park-
ing areas.

Mark your calendars: a re-dedication of the park and celebration will take place on June 4, 2023, at 2:00 pm. This is
one day shy of President Truman officially dedicating Memorial Park 75 years ago. Special guests will include
Nebraska University System President Ted Carter; President Truman’s eldest grandson, Clifton Truman Daniel; for-
mer Senator and Secretary of Defense Chuck Hagel; and Governor Jim Pillen. The event will something special that
you don’t want to miss!

An exhibit covering Memorial’s rich history will be featured at the Durham Museum from Memorial Day to Labor

Day. We were amazed at how much documentation was kept and want to share it with the community. The exhibit
will include pictures of the land prior to the World War II Memorial Park Association being formed, the construc-

tion of the park, and what it'’s meant to the community of the last 75 years.

Just as our original founders saw a need to create Memorial Park 75 plus years ago, we look forward to sharing our
park with future generations. Look for more information in upcoming March and April newsletters or visit omaha-

parksfoundation.org or scan the QR code below.

Omaha Parks Foundation

OmdhaParks

Foundation
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Chi ’S Coming Soon!

PHYSICIANS

Watch for details and the date
D un d ee for the Spring Neighborhood
4825 Dodge St.

Cleanup in next months

Spring Cleanup Day

Jamie A. Drake, M.D., FA.A.P. newsletter .
lillyn A. Kratochvil, M.D., FA.A.P.
Erin A. Loucks, M.D., FALAP, ILB.CLC,RLC.
Michael J. Moore, M.D., FA.AP.
Patrick J. Spe::h'r, M.D., EAAPR

955-7676

M-F 8:30 a.m.-5 p.m.
Sat. 8:30 a.m.-noon
Ask about our extended hours.
Access us online via Children’s Connect.

ChildrensPhysiciansOmaha.org

The Spring DMPA Garage Sale is Back!

Friday, May 12
Saturday, May 13
Sunday, May 14

The Annual Spring DMPA Garage Sale Is Coming Up! And it will be here before
yvou know it. Start going through your closets, storage room, attic, garage and wherever
else you have stashed all those goodies. All Dundee-Memorial Park Association mem-
bers whose memberships are current are eligible to participate. You decide which dates to

have your sale and set your own hours. The Association will promote the event with yard
signs, advertising and a complete listing of sale locations on our website. DMPA is going
back to just one garage sale per year, so get signed up soon.

SIGN UP ONLINE BY FRIDAY, APRIL 28 AT

www.dundee-memorialpark.ore

Questions? Can't Get Signed Up Online? Call Mickey Harrington at 402-553-3143
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OLDENHUIS Eﬂ'ﬁm INC.
“Curstom-Bullt Impressh

Residential Remodeling & New Construction
4501 Leavenworth Street
Oldenhuiscontracting.com

info@oldenhuiscontracting.com
office: 402-573-8125

If you come upon a pothole,

report it!

https://publicworks.cityofomaha.org/report-an-

issue

Go to the above website and you will find an
application for reporting issues to the city.

For the most part, potholes don’t get addressed
until you make an official report. And you can’t
sue the city about damage to your car if the pot-
hole wasn’t reported. You can report via a
phone call, e-mail, or through their website.

If you aren’t sure who to call, call the Mayor’s
Hotline at 402-444-5555. They can direct you
to the correct depaartment.

DMPA Online

www.dundee-memorialpark.org

Facebook : Dundee Memorial Park

Twitter: DundeeMemorial

To advertise email: ellenshurson@gmail.com

or call 402-714-1016

When you want your
home sale nailed, call Jeff.

RENSCH[€lxe]lv] 3

Call 391-JEFF - midtownomahaprices.com 'ﬁ

Or. Andresen | Dr. Christner | Dr. DiRenzo-Coffey | Dr. Davey

dundee ped|a‘tr ICS

5018 Underwoed Ave Suite #200, Omaho, NE 68132
Phane: (402] 991-5678 | dundespediatrics.com

Wealth Manazement
that Serves You

& CWS

WEALTH PARTHERS

You have coals and dreams.
We have a plan lo help.

Iinvestient Advising Frimminciul Plapinkig
Exlate I*reservalion las Siraleghes
Bretl Castinedo

Pariner, Financial Advisor

hretl a ewsreliremenl.com

U 2-uppg-2iih

cwsrelirement.com

Fo prochueta and services aim ollered
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Recent Midtown Homes Sold Dundee Classified /Want Ads

Sold Price  Address Br B G Style Sq Ft
"$200,000 " 542 S 50 St 2 2 0 1.5 Story 1,374"
"$280,000 " 4812 3 2 2 2Story 1,784" \ﬁ fnntact Matl'_'4
"$369,000 " 108 N 52 Street 3 2 2 2 Story "1,623 02-213-400
"$405,000 " 5519 Howard St 4 4 2 2.5 Story"1,830" seasonalgardens wsiatsonagaideicscom
"$405,000 " 5119 Webster 3 2 2 25 Story"1,743"
"$555,000" 735N 58thSt 4 3 1 2 Story"2,142" Spﬁng Services

Cleanup, Cutbacks, Rejuvenation Pruning, Mulch,
"$200,000 " 7071 Izard Street 3 3 2 RRanch "2,217" Full service lawn & |and5mpg maintenance
"$366,000 " 5210 Leavenworth5 3 2 2 Story  "2,550"
"$380,000 " 1017 Hillerest Dr 3 3 2 1.0 Story "2,179" Landscape Design & Install
"$425,000 " 711JE George BI3 3 1 2 Story  "2,455" Planting, Landscape Lighting, Natural Stone,
"$455,000 " 117 S 51st Street 6 4 2 2.5 Story "2,737" Drainage, Walls & Patios, Fire & Water Features
"$550,000 " 676 N 58th Street 3 3 1 2 Story  "2,927"
"$552,500 " 6485 Cuming St 3 3 2 RRanch "3,112"
"$625,000 " 5178 Jones Street 4 3 2 2.5 Story "2,221" Reserve this spot
"$2,000,000 "6600 Underwood 5 11 4 1.5 Story 10,700" for next month

For pennies per household.

"$245,000 " 4819 Cuming St 3 2 1 1.5 Story "2,004" ellenshurson@gmail.com
"$260,000 " 5008 Nicholas St 3 3 1 2 Story "1,630"
"$272,000 " 4816 Harney St 3 3 2 2.5 Story "1,482"
"$280,000 " 4913 Burt Street 3 3 1 1.5 Story "1,360"  [Cagsified Advertising Rates: S8 for three lines plus $2 for
"$285,000 " 509 S 51st Street 2 2 1 2Story  "1,602" |oach additional line. $14 for a three line ad run for two con-
'$580,000 " 530S 53 Street 4 4 2 2Story  "3,116"  Igecytive months. 25 characters per line, count all spaces &
'$580,000 " 505852 Street 3 2 2 2Story  "2,818" |\ noyation. Submissions will be edited to fit contracted
"$615,000" 1115 N56thSt 4 3 2 2Story  "2,720" |space Send check to Shurson Publishing, 131 N. 31
'$725,000 " 658 N58th St 4 4 2 25Story "2,992" | Avenue, 68131. For Display ad rates Send request.
"$740,000 " 103 N 54 St 5 5 2 25Story "4,663" |Email: ellenshurson@gmail.com or call 402- 714-1016.
"$790,000 " 5913 Jones St 4 4 2 15 Story "4,753"

Our thanks to Raquel Ahlvers, The Ahlvers Group,
Better Homes and Garden for providing this information.

Please Check NeWS I e'l"l'er‘ Deadl ine
Your Mailing label The 15th of the preceding month
Please renew before your membership lapses. for all advertising and article submissions.
Multi-year memberships are available. (check for possible extension.)
0 Dundee-Memorial Park Association  Membership Form I
| Name (s) Annual |
Address: Zipcode Mel;l)berfhlp I
Phone E-mail: Nei hges'$12
i Multiple year membership discounts :Neighbor 2 year - $20, Senior 2 year -$10, Business 2 yr $30 eSl;gnio(;r$ 6 |
) ) Business $20 |
i Yes, you may list my name in the newsletter as a new member renewal. Multiple year
discounts available I
] Send form (Photocopy acceptable) and checks made out to DMPA to I
Sara Paesl 609 S. 55th St, Omaha, NE 68106
i I would like to learn about volunteer opportunities. i
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To avoid delay... Please send all membership renewals to address on membership form, on the other side of this page.
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Dundee Neb.,
A Pictorial History

remmnas
» How can we help y{?u make
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Better Homes & Gardens

The Ahlvers Group

L1 TS

relurence « resouwice « ielable « reaicd

Hundreds of fabulous photos & historical facts
$47 hardcover collector’s edition And now a
limited number of soft cover edition for $37. Available at
Dundee Bank 50th & Underwood,

Or by mail order from Shurson Publishing,
pay with venmo, delivery within neighborhood.
email: ellenshurson@gmail.com
Or call 402-714-1016, leave message.

To advertise in this newsletter,
email: ellenshurson@gmail.com
or call 402-714-1016




